
Selectmen’s Meeting 

August 14, 2017 

4:00 pm 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman; Michael Donaroma, and Margaret Serpa.  

 

At 4:00pm Mr. Smadbeck opened the meeting and the first item on the agenda which was the 

housing lottery for three lots on 6
th
 Street. Present were Town Clerk Wanda Williams, Karen 

Fuller, and many of the applicants. The room was full of eager faces and much anticipation.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck made a small speech and thanked all those that helped in the process.  

 

Ms. Fuller explained the process, that Ms. Williams will put all the lottery balls in the turner and 

then first pull the three lots in order and then the five backup people in order just in case any of 

the original three were not able to complete the process for any reason.  

 

Ms. Williams then read each ball off as she put it in the turner. She spun the turner and then pulled 

the following names: 

 

Lot#1 – Ryan Leandro 

Lot#2 – Casey Ryan O’Connor 

Lot #3 – Chris Costello 

 

Backups 

 #1 – Collette Jordan 

#2 – Mark & Joellen Meuse 

#3 – Lucy Morrison 

#4 – Mark Laverne & Rebecca Bonds 

#5 – Zachary MacDonald-Baird 

 

The Board congratulated the winners and encouraged the people who did not win to apply again 

in the future. They asked the winners to meet Ms. Fuller upstairs to fill out paperwork.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

The Board of Trade Derby Kickoff Event along the bulkhead at the finger piers on September 10
th
 

from 10-2 and a banner to advertise it the week before.  

 

The Board also took under consideration a letter from the Board of Trade asking that the sidewalk 

project not restart downtown until after the Wine Fest.  

 

To regretfully accept the resignation of Diane Durawa from the Council on Aging and to send her 

a letter of gratitude for service.  

 

 At 4:19 PM Ms. Serpa moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous 
 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Arthur Smadbeck, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

 

__________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa 

Board of Selectmen 


